

ROBERT FROST / OLD STAGE COACH SCENIC BYWAY 

Auburn Safety Complex
May 15, 2017, 7:00 PM

DRAFT MINUTES

1. Welcome/Introductions

Chair Jean Methot opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.  Those in attendance included:
Jean Methot (Chester)

Linda Jette (Atkinson)

Mike Torris (Atkinson)
Elizabeth Robidoux (Auburn)

Stoney Worster (Auburn)

George Sioras (Derry)
Rick Holmes (Derry)
Rob Morris (Hampstead)
Steve Pearsall (Hampstead)

Marilyn Sullivan (Molly Reid DAR)
Scott Bogle (RPC)

Adam Hlasny (SNHPC)

2. Review of Minutes – February 27, 2017
Motion by George to approve February minutes, seconded by Stoney.  Motion carried unanimously.
3. Potential Route Change
The potential to change the byway’s route from North Shore Road to Drew Road in Derry was considered.  There was feedback both for and against the change:
Anti-Change:

· Signs have already been installed on North Shore Road; DPW may bristle at uninstalling and reinstalling in different locations.
· In hindsight, Drew Road probably would have been the better route choice; however, since North Shore was chosen, it could be administratively burdensome to make a relatively minor change.
· The individuals requesting a change were given ample opportunity to comment at public meetings prior to the byway’s final approval by NH DOT.
· If the route is changed based on feedback from only one or two concerned individuals, what precedent does that set for future route change requests?
Pro-Change

· Crash data shows that the Drew Road alternative is the safer route.
· There are no water views or public lake access on North Shore Road, which was likely the original reason for choosing a lakeside route.
· Drew Road provides direct access to the Weber Town Forest, an attractive stopping-off point for potential visitors.
After discussion, it was decided that the route change would be tabled for one year in order to study further.  In the meantime, Drew Road could be mentioned on the new website as an alternate route to Island Pond/North Shore Roads.
4.  Website Updates
Web designer Steve Pearsall, having incorporated changes suggested at the previous meeting, presented the latest version of the draft byway website.  Before the site goes live, he still needs the following content from the council:
· Mapping: one option is to create an interactive Google Map based on addresses or lat/long coordinates of byway points of interest.  Another option is for Scott to send Steve the existing Google Map of manually-identified points.  While option two may be slightly less accurate, it would save considerable time and effort.
· Photos: Steve needs 3-5 initial photos from each town for the homepage slideshow.  These photos should be high quality, and more artistic/inviting than the ones used to document individual sites.  Each photo should be accompanied by a short blurb to identify it and provide some background info. Eventually, photos of all points of interest will be needed.
· News & Events: This section of the site will need frequent updates; one option is to provide a link to event pages on town websites.
· Byway Story tab: For this, Steve needs a pared down version of the town histories written by Rick Holmes in the Corridor Management Plan.
· Points of Interest: It was decided that a few (perhaps 10-12) points of interest should be emphasized/highlighted, with further background information on the others available if a website visitor desires to dig deeper.
· Links: An updated list that includes not only town and historical society websites, but also links to www.visitnh.gov and any others that would be relevant, i.e. “Village People of Chester, NH”.
Many other ideas related to the website were discussed, including the following:

· Scott reviewed the results of the domain name poll; a motion was made by Stoney to accept www.frost-stagecoach-byway.org as the preferred URL, seconded by Elizabeth.  The motion passed unanimously.  

· Jean asked how domain name renewal would be handled in the future.  After some discussion, it was decided that byway reps would solicit $200 per year from each town for ongoing website maintenance and development.  Fundraising was also mentioned as an option, i.e. a local business could contribute $50 per year to have their name displayed somewhere on the website.
· Adding a “Planning Your Visit” tab, which could include such items as directions, distance from major cities, and information on when to visit, could be very useful.

· Linking images to a byway map to facilitate easier exploration by visitors.
· Derry-Londonderry Chamber of Commerce was mentioned as a potential contact point for byway inquiries.  Adam volunteered to reach out to C of C President Will Stewart to discuss this.

· Scott suggested moving the “Byway Council” tab to the bottom of the site, as visitors would likely have no interest in meeting agendas and minutes.

· Recording audio narration for each point of interest is an idea that may be cost-prohibitive now but worth future consideration.

5. Other Business

· Elizabeth reiterated that the GoPro video footage of the byway has been lost; she plans to re-drive the byway, possibly in late June.  
· Marilyn reviewed some highlights from the April 12 Statewide Byway Marketing meeting.  She was impressed at how relatively far along the Frost/Stagecoach Byway is compared to other byways and their marketing strategies.  She emphasized that NH Division of Travel & Tourism Development is a willing partner, and that we should coordinate with them to get our website mentioned on www.visitnh.gov. 
6. Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held in Atkinson on Monday, August 14, 2017.

Meeting stood adjourned at 8:35 pm
Respectfully submitted by Adam Hlasny, SNHPC

